
Stow Police Department Page: 1 
Dispatch Log  From: 07/10/2023  Thru: 07/16/2023     0000 – 2359 

 
Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0813 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0840 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

07/10/2023 0840 S6 spoke with party regarding a traffic  
complaint. 
 

 
                0858 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0930 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 43CRESCENT] STOW SERVICE CENTER - CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Vehicle not at location. 
 

 
                0954 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1029 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                1030 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1145 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

07/10/2023 1146 Motor vehicle lock out. 
 

 
                1220 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MACINTOSH DR 
         Narrative:     

07/10/2023 1220 Open line 911 from location, no answer and  
line disconnected.  
 

 
                1236 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1257 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NEAR SUDBURY RD END - TRACK RD 
         Narrative:     

07/10/2023 1257 Accidental emergency line activation from a  
party on a walk. No services needed. 
 

 
                1505 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1525 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + KINGLAND RD 
 
                1544 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + WILDLIFE WAY 
 Refer To Citation:    069069AC 
       Refer To Accident:    069069AC 
 
                1552 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    CANTERBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reports being stung by a insect and has  
administered a epi pen. 
 

         Narrative:     
RES17, E14, ALS4, S3, S10 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     



RES17 transport to Emerson hospital.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-556-IN 
 
                1648 FIRE, OTHER False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reports smoke detector acivation with no smoke or  
fire present. 
 

         Narrative:     
Faulty detector, homeowner advised to replace.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-557-IN 
 
                1702 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1704 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                1706 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - LOWELL DR 
         Narrative:     

Walk in requested to speak with Officer regarding identity  
theft from 2020. S3 responds. S3 spoek with RP and advised.  
 

 
                1707 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD + SUDBURY RD 
 Refer To Citation:    069231AC 
       Refer To Accident:    069231AC 
 
                1927 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                2100 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2127 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 159GREAT] CITIZENS SAVING BANK - GREAT RD 
 
                2224 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Bose security reports two m/v's sitting in the lot and they  
would like them to leave the area. S3/S10 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
S3 reports second vehicle had already left prior to arrival.  
Female operator of vehicle two will be leaving and not  
returning to parking lot.  
 

 
                2345 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
 
 
For Date: 07/11/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0019 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0727 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

accidental 911 call. S7 confirmed.  
 

 
                0802 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0849 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal.  
 



 
                0856 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0904 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0952 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1000 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1003 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1047 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reporting a Unconscious male party  Police Fire  
and ALS responding. R17/ALS Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M  
9.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-558-IN 
 
                1121 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1204 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1211 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1220 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting her former Mother in law stated she wants  
to dig up a grave. S6 advised.  
 

 
                1244 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1335 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    CROW ISLAND - WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reprorting a MV vs Dirtbike Police Fire and ALS.  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
C1 Requesting Lifeflight.  
 

         Narrative:     
Lifeflight on scene 1415 
 

         Narrative:     
Lifeflight Transporting at 1427 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-106-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-559-IN 
 
                1342 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 407] 7 MAPLE STREET - MAPLE ST 
 
                1502 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1534 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
 
                1642 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandoned call. S10 responds. 
 

         Narrative:     



S10 reports confirmed accidental.  
 

 
                1702 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1710 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                1711 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller concerned about a Snapping turtle in her driveway.  
ACO will be notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
ACO was advised via Boxboro pd.  
 

 
                1732 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WHISPERING WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a fox with mange in her yard. ACO advised. 
 

 
                1735 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1748 DISABLED MV No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    TREATY ELM LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller from Treaty Elm lane reports his vehicle has broken  
down and will be removed tomorrow for repairs. 
 

         Narrative:     
Vehicle is on the side of the road and not a hazard.  
 

 
                1833 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1934 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                1945 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + STATE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    071318AC 
       Refer To Accident:    071318AC 
 
                2008 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD + SUDBURY RD 
 Refer To Citation:    071339AC 
       Refer To Accident:    071339AC 
 
                2029 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD + SUDBURY RD 
 
                2151 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
 
For Date: 07/12/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0027 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                0507 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0609 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0628 COMPLAINT Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports he heard his neighbors talking bad about him  
the other day. JDP will be notified. 



 
 
                0814 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0837 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180SUDBURY] SUDBURY RD BRIDGE - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0904 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0921 COURT AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0958 DISTURBANCE REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting 2 Male parties in the roadway arguing.  
S1/S6 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Officers spoke with one party and advised S1 checked the  
area for a red dump truck.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-107-OF 
 
                1116 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1140 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1152 JUVENILE OFFENSES Arrest(s) Made   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Lancaster PD Sgt requesting officers check the house for a  
party with a warrant. S6/S7 checked the house and made  
arrest at 1202 
Transport S/M 15618.8 at 1204 E/M 15620.9 
 

         Narrative:     
Transport to Worcester Court S/M 15620.9 1236 E/M 15620.9 at  
1209 
 

         Refer To Arrest:    23-35-AR 
 
                1329 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BROOKSIDE AVE 
 
                1352 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with LTC information. 
 

 
                1412 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BROOKSIDE AVE 
 Refer To Citation:    072454AC 
       Refer To Accident:    072454AC 
 
                1416 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with LTC information. 
 

 
                1617 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1635 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    HERITAGE LN 
         Narrative:     

paperwork service. served in hand.  
 

 
                1647 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 



 
                1654 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1658 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
 
                1706 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1713 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1723 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1942 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a disabled m/v that has been on her street  
for a few hours. 
 

         Narrative:     
Vehicle was moved off the roadway and AAA will be towing  
vehicle in the next hour.  
 

 
                2019 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for CHF and difficulty  
breathing. 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17/ ALS3/ E14/ S8/ S10 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
RES17 transport to Emerson.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-560-IN 
 
                2120 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 368GREAT] CONCORD FUELS - GREAT RD 
 
                2132 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

MA PC 3AKL54 
 

 
 
For Date: 07/13/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0518 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports severe back pain. S4, S11, R17 and ALS3  
responded.   
 

         Narrative:     
L1 canceled ALS3. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 7.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-561-IN 
 
                0830 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1001 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1035 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1037 RADAR AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1039 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + WOODLAND WAY 
 Refer To Citation:    074039AC 
       Refer To Accident:    074039AC 
 
                1102 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1253 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1300 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1344 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1347 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1456 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

caller requests to speak with s8 regarding previous  
incident. 
 

 
                1551 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1618 WELL BEING CHECK AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Alarm CO reporting a Elevator alarm. Police and Fire  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Area checked nothing unusual to report.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-562-IN 
 
                1723 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1809 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1810 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1811 ASSIST CITIZEN AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a dog in a car with a window open. S8  
responding. 
 

 
                1820 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1837 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a leg laceration that is bleeding.  
Police Fire and responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
Refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-563-IN 
 
                2011 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
       Refer To Incident:    23-104-OF 
 



                2033 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting 2 MV parked on the orchard property. S3  
spoke with the owners of the vehicles they were requested to  
leave by the property owner.  
 

 
                2351 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    COMMON RD 
 
 
For Date: 07/14/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0021 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0506 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0714 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Open 911 call with nothing heard in the background. S7  
checked the area. Call came back in at 1050 S9 checked the  
area.  
 

 
                0752 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal. 
 

 
                0804 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0828 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + TUTTLE LN 
 Refer To Citation:    075569AC 
       Refer To Accident:    075569AC 
 
                0835 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0838 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                0908 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0938 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1005 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1015 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180TAYLOR] MARBLE HILL - TAYLOR RD 
 
                1030 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + GROVE HILL RD 
 
                1040 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DAVIS RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a landscaping company placed a vehicle on  
her property. Caller advised to speak with the party who  
placed the vehicle and if its not moved to call back. 
 

 
                1053 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CORTLAND DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller direct to the FD reporting a fire alarm sounding.  
Police and fire responding. Homeowner advised.  
 



      Refer To Fire Case:    23-564-IN 
 
                1159 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 assisting walk in party with employment finger prints.  
 

 
                1208 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reproting finding a god on the side of the road.  
Boxboro PD notified. at 1210 
 

 
                1319 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1328 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1337 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1412 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1457 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assist citizen with LTC application questions 
 

 
                1542 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1556 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1606 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1610 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1626 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with a lost dog. ACO contacted. 
 

 
                1630 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    076323AC 
       Refer To Accident:    076323AC 
 
                1631 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1638 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1657 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1827 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1829 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1909 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2140 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 



 
For Date: 07/15/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0002 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                0020 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0029 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    077021AC 
       Refer To Accident:    077021AC 
 
                0036 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                0837 RADAR SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                0850 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0935 COMPLAINT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    TUTTLE LN 
         Narrative:     

party reporting trash was dumped in the area. S12 checked  
the area and will file a report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-108-OF 
 
                0953 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1100 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1119 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1126 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1244 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1300 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1320 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1336 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with a Lost credit card holder 
 

 
                1355 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Party was assisted with pumping gas. 
 

 
                1550 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GATES LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports loud noises that could be fireworks.S12  
responds to check area. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 responded to Butternut golf course and spoke with  
management. Management stated they had some customers that  
were lighting fireworks and were asked to leave.  
 

 
                1613 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

07/15/2023 1615 Party complaing of speeders on Hiley Brook  
Rd. Party advisd to make a request through the station and  
Officers will choose different request throughout the week. 
 

 
                1648 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LANTERN LN 
         Narrative:     

S3 reports resident of lantern lane is worried about a tree  
that may fall on his property. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 advised Rp to call highway dept.  
 

 
                1709 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1717 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1718 ASSIST CITIZEN Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reports her husband is suicidal and living in  
Providence RI. All information was taken and forwarded to  
Providence RI police dept. RP was advised that Providence PD  
was advised of situation and she should call them direct to  
give them anymore information she had. 
 

 
                1720 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1736 Lake Boon Complaint REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports damage to his boat from another boater. S12  
responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
Report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-109-OF 
 
                1743 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + TREATY ELM LN 
 
                1750 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in would like to speak with Officer regarding  
concerning texts from her husband. 
 

         Narrative:     
This is a follow up from INC # 23-9376 
 

 
                1900 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1915 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1950 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
         Narrative:     

S12 on the Patrol boat for follow up investigation. 
 

 
                2042 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Follow up. 
 



 
                2239 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Anonymous caller reports a large party that is keeping him  
from sleeping. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5/S7 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
S7 reports the music will be turned down for the night.  
 

 
                2330 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
 
For Date: 07/16/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0008 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0009 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0056 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0611 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 080GREAT] CEMETARY - GREAT RD 
 
                0612 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                0727 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Patry called left message and was relayed to JDP. 
 

 
                0803 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a tree in the roadway. Police and Fire  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Tree removed from the roadway. Highway notified.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-565-IN 
 
                0809 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm Co reporting a Commercial fire alarm. Police and Fire  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
C20 reporting alarm caused by the weather and Property  
management on scene.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-566-IN 
 
                0834 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0834 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + TAYLOR RD 
 
                0854 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S6 spoke with party and advised. 
 

 
                0933 RADAR AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                1043 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1059 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1111 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

07/16/2023 1114 One vehicle in front lot, no one around.  
Logged. 
 

 
                1117 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1149 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1211 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1221 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    PARKING LOT & PLAYING FIELDS - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1326 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1336 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1351 OPEN DOOR Investigated   
  Location/Address:    [STW 32] YE OLD BEEF & ALE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

07/16/2023 1355 Service Technician checking on water  
system,. 
 

 
                1453 ASSIST CITIZEN REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

walk in reports a past distrubance with a male in the woods  
at the town forest. 
 

         Narrative:     
Report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-110-OF 
 
                1720 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Commercial alarm sounding. S10/S5 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
Checked/ secure. 
 

 
                1741 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BOON RD 
 
                1742 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1745 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1754 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2007 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                2024 FIRE, OTHER False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 



         Narrative:     
Alarm monitoring reports commercial fire alarm. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-567-IN 
 
                2328 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
 

 

 


